
City of Vergas 
Liquor Store, Municipal Buildings, License Committee Meeting 

 
The Liquor Store/Municipal Building/License Committee was called to order on Monday, April 14, 2025, at 
02:00 pm at 131 Main Street at the Liquor Store Manager’s Office. Present: Council Members James Stenger 
and Dean Haarstick, Liquor Store Manager Kyle Theisen, Utilities Superintendent Mike DuFrane, and Clerk-
Treasurer Julie Lammers. Absent: none.  
 
Additions and Deletions: 
None.  
 
Municipal Building 
The water and sewer committee asked DuFrane to find a sewer line through the liquor store building. Due to 
the parking lot project discussed moving the sewer lines to go straight into the back door of the building 
instead of running the line around the building and under the building. 
 
DuFrane explained why they would need to adjust the toilets in the municipal building to replace the sewer 
line to the back of the building.  
 
Discussed the awning project and how the cement would need to be removed if the sewer line breaks, as well 
as the floor in the building, causing the liquor store to be shut down.  
 
Motion by Stenger, seconded by Haarstick, to have DuFrane get a quote for the bathroom update and to hold 
off on the awning project until the price for the sewer line can be found. The motion passed unanimously.  
 
Adjournment 
The meeting adjourned at 2:45 pm.  
 
Recorded by,  
Julie Lammers CMC 
City Clerk-Treasurer 
 
Council Recommendations: 
To get a quote from Hanson’s on bathroom sewer lines and to hold off on the awning project.  
 
Follow Up Actions: 
DuFrane to get a quote from plumbers for a sewer line that will run from the bathroom to the back of the building.  


